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February 1, 2019
Dear Lucy,

Thank you for sharing Berween the Line with the 2019 National Playwrights Conference at the
Eugene O'Neill Theater Center.

After careful consideration, we ultimately felt that the National Playwrights Conference is not
quite the right developmental opportunity for your play at this time. Regretfully, we have taken it
out of the running for inclusion in our upcoOMIng sSUMMCT SCASON,

Our offices welcomed over 1,400 submissions this application cycle, and each script was read
cover-to-cover by our reviewers. Year after year, we are humbled by the quality and quantity of
the work that is shared with us: we recognize the heart that goes into the making of ¢ach play we
receive, and we remain grateful for the time we spend with every one of them.,

Please know that our reading team expressed great admiration for Between the Line —
admiration that we shared, too. We hope you will continue to keep us in mind as you write, and
we would like to enthusiastically encourage you to apply again next season. Your voice, and
your ideas, have made a significant impact on our office.

Thank you again for the opportunity to spend this time with your work. As always, we wish you
and your play nothing but the very best moving forward.

Warm regards,

/W uJ& C. /i"us“’r- @ ’/%
Wendy C. Goldberg Lexy Leuszler

Artistic Director Literary Manager

National Playwrights Conference Eugene O'Neill Theater Center
Eugene O"Neill Theater Center
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